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1. Abstract 
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The main purpose of this study was to disclose the effectiveness of Interactive White Board (IWB) in school 
settings. More specifically this research intended to investigate on teachers' perceptions about IWB integration 
in their daily teachings. For this quantitative study, data were collected by distributing a set of survey 
questionnaire to total of 313 teachers from primary schools in Kuala Lumpur, The collected data were analysed 
using SPSS (23.V) through descriptive statistical analysis . Findings indicates that teachers possess a positive 
attitude towards IWB with small to moderate significant value and had indicated themselves as apprentice 
users or initial users with basic to moderate competent level in using the IWB. The study found that , the best 
way to strengthen teachers' IWB competence is cultivate teachers with relevant and quality professional 
development and training. 
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2. INTRODUCTION 

The concept of "Digital Transformation in Education" is the rapid global technological advancement and 
development of Information Communication and Technology (ICT) had placed the teaching and learning 
process into a more challenging profession. Accordingly, teachers are required to integrate ICT tools and 
equipment in their daily teaching and learning instead of using the traditional teaching methods (Hamidi et al., 
2011 ). 

To equip young generation with 21st century competencies, schools plays a crucial role to ensure the 
application of ICT being adapted into the curriculum and daily teaching and learning process. The purpose of 
integrating ICT into primary education, as the fundamental stage for learning processes, is to achieve learning 
aims and enhance the learning outcome instead of just teaching the students these technical methods on how 
to use the technology devices to operate a computer (Peeraer & Van Petegem, 2012). 

Peeraer and Van Petegem (2012) claim that to ensure the successful ICT integration ICT in primary schools, 
scholars have emphasized that it is about how teachers integrate ICT into teaching and learning process as the 
implementation process to foster students thinking skills and lastly promote better learning outcomes. 
Integrating ICT into primary school teaching and learning will not just enhance student learning achievement, it 
also benefits students such as i} motivating them when they get instant feedback during using ICT devices or 
programs ii) provide conducive environment for interaction and cooperation among group members; iii) allow 
students to explore to the problem-centered approach to make decision by themselves, iv) enable students to 
be active participants with minimum limitation and, v) improve their technological and communication skills 
(Chaamwe, 2010). 

The intention of Malaysia's government to raise the education achievement by upgrading the quality of ICT in 
whole nation has been supported widely by school administrations. The integration of interactive whiteboard 
(IWB} in teaching and learning in Malaysian primary school was started since year 2008. The number of 
primary schools that integrated IWB into teaching and learning process was substantially increased from 














